



**Møtt opp:** Leder Hugin, Nestleder Marion, Henrik (OLA), Karen (SOS), Peter (PECOS), Laura (PSI B/M/Å), Trine (UTV), Tatjana (SOSANT), Erlend (SGO), Hedvig (PSI-prof), Kristin (PECOS)

**Sendt til:** Program- og fagutvalg ved SV-fakultetet  
Studentutvalget ved SV-fakultetet

**Kopi:** Assisterende fakultetsdirektør, Studentparlamentet (SP), SVFF

## Referat fra Studentutvalgsmøte - studieåret 2021/2022

---

**Møtedag:** 07.02.2022  
**Møtetid:** 16:15-17:00  
**Sted:** Digitalt på Zoom

---

### Konstitueringsaker

**Sak nr. 1 Godkjenning av innkalling og referat fra forrige møte**  
Innkalling og referat godkjennes.

### Orienteringsaker

**Sak nr. 2 Orientering fra SVSU v/leder/nestleder**  
Intet å meddele.

**Sak nr. 3 Orientering fra FU/PU**

- SOS: Study-trip to Lisbon on Friday, discussed getting lecturers more involved in activities, discussed the use of canvas to reach more students
- SOSANT: Planning social happenings, reading-nights
- PSI-prof: In dialogue with the institute regarding digital teaching-solutions
- UTV: Had a meeting earlier same day, discussed recordings, planning social events, karaoke
- PSI B/M/Å: Had a meeting with «undervisningsleder» at PSI, discussed physical exams at Silurveien
- SGO: Had a meeting earlier the same day, doing the last bits of planning before the study trip to Granada in two weeks, planning lil-fika and stipendpils
- OLA: Hosting social events, walks, pizza, planning a cabin trip, bought stuff for the masters-breakroom at HH
- PECOS: Elected a new student council, Kristin is the new representative to SVSU

#### **Sak nr. 4 Orientering fra SVSUs verv**

Digital committee

- Had a meeting with LINK
  - o Talked about their work
  - o Digital teaching-solutions – improvements?
  - o Were interested in a specific list of what students want, how existing solutions can be improved
  - o Discussed recordings
  - o Good opportunities for promoting the results from the survey

Arbeidslivsdagene

- Recently had a meeting, discussed the progress
- Sharing on social media
- Promoting on screens around ES
- **Important that we bring info about Arbeidslivsdagene to each of our respective PUs**

Arrangementskomiteen:

- Planning coffee-stands
- Would like to have access to a few extra hands in planning and setting up the stands
  - o **Send a message to Karen or Hugin if you have the time to join the committee and help Karen out**
- Coffee-stand the week before Arbeidslivsdagene

Kontorsjef:

- Skapklipp: We have made a list of possible dates
- Putting up labels with notice of payment tomorrow
- Needs volunteers for putting up labels tomorrow and Wednesday
- Clearing out the storage 14.02
- Lockers will be cut the 17.02
  - o **We need quite a few people – there will be pizza**

Accounting:

- Honorar/wages will be a bit delayed

#### **Sak nr. 5 Orientering fra Studentparlamentet**

Representant var ikke til stede.

### **Diskusjons- og vedtakssaker**

#### **Sak nr. 6 Forberedelse til Studentrådsmøte**

- Thursday: 16:15-19:00



- Important that Pus are informed that the general assembly is taking place
- A platform for highlighting issues that are important to the students
  - o Lays the foundation for SVSUs work the coming semester – the “handlingsplan”
- Two representatives from each PU have the right to vote

#### **Sak nr. 7      Kort om studiebarometeret**

- There will be a more thorough run-through of the results on Thursday

### **Annet**

#### **Sak nr. 8      Eventuelt/Miscellaneous**

- New loosening of the covid-restrictions
  - o The 1-meter-rule is now gone in teaching-situations
  - o Should we continue booking seats?
  - o Recordings?
  - o Hybrid seminars and lectures?
    - OLA: Many students like the accessibility of recordings and hybrid teaching
  - o How is the information regarding exams being conveyed to the students?
- Overlapping and crashing exams
  - o The issue will be brought up at the general assembly

---

Oslo 14.02.2022

Beste hilsen

**Erlend Hovdhaugen**

*Sekretær i Studentutvalget ved Det samfunnsvitenskapelige fakultet*